Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Physical Therapy Practice
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Physical Therapy Practice has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Mary Menard, RN, MHP, CHC, CHPC on September 20, 2022. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition:
The Petitioner sought a determination from the Board regarding clarification of the phrase, “within the same geographic location as the physical therapy assistant,” as it pertained to Rule 64B17-6.001(1)(f), F.A.C. The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 48, No. 102, on May 25, 2022, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Board, at its meeting held on August 26, 2022, denied the Petition for Declaratory Statement finding that the Petitioner lacks standing to seek the requested Declaratory Statement and further finds that the issues are not appropriate via a Petition for Declaratory Statement as the clarification requested would be widely applicable and not specific to the Petitioner’s circumstances and is being requested in order to determine the conduct of the individuals other than the Petitioner.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Allen Hall, Executive Director, Board of Physical Therapy Practice, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C05, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3253, Allen.Hall@flhealth.gov
